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Board of Education Regular Meeting  
October 17, 2022 

 
 

 
Call to Order 
 
The meeting was called to order at 6:35 p.m. in the Deer Valley Clubhouse, 155 Windermere 
Avenue, Ellington CT. 

Present: Board members Terry Antrum, Josh Barrows, Tracy Cloyd, Melissa Finnigan, Brian 
Fry, Glenn Gazdik, James Mol and Maureen Sattan; and Superintendent Timothy Van Tasel and 
Assistant Superintendent Michelle Zawawi 

Absent:  Jamie Drzyzga 

Board of Education Retreat 
 
The Board met for its first retreat of the year. Discussions included an icebreaker, team building 
discussions, and general consideration of the 2022-2023 Board goals. 

Adjournment 
 
Sattan moved, Gazdik seconded to adjourn the meeting at 9:40 p.m. All members voted in favor. 
 
Minutes are subject to approval at the regular meeting of November 7, 2022. 
 
 

Respectfully submitted, 
 
Maureen Sattan, BOE Chair 

 


